Mid-Coast Community Council

Meeting Notes

February 23, 1994, 7 pm &

[.ocation: Seton-Coastside Medical Center.

Council Members present: Campbell, Fitting, Hayes-Kane, Marsh, Meyer. Absent: Brown,
Matonis.

Meeting minutes of 2/9/94 approved with adjustments.

Public Comment

DeAnn Gundel read a letter to Council from Preservation Committee regarding view protection
ordinance urgency.

Other miscellancous announcements about events.

Citizens Utilities water/fire flow

After some discussion, Council voted 5-0 in favor of motion to recommend to Board of
Supervisors that a qualified expert witness be provided on behalf of Montara/Moss Beach
Fire District to testify at PUC hearing on May 10th and 11th 1994, said witness to focus on
the water supply issue affecting fire safety.

In connection with the above, it will be suggested that the County support the efforts of Fire
Chief Dave Eufusia (who was present) on this matter. Council member Hayes-Kane will
prepare the letter to Supervisors, which will be submitted through Council Chair.

A new water subcommittee was formed consisting of Council Members Campbell, Hayes-Kane,

and Fitting.

Montara State Beach Parking Lot Expansion

Discussion led by Council members Fitting and Marsh regarding extension of permit by Coastal
Commission to State Parks to expand parking lot. Clarification needed as to project size for
Council to take action.



Chris Stone from Montara Sanitary District pointed out that sewage issue is germane to parking
lot expansion, and that the District should be included in the discussion, even though the
proposed lot is just outside Urban-rural Boundary.

Subcommittee Reports

NEWSLETTER new issue coming. Deadline for articles is March 16. (Campbell/Marsh)
STREET IMPROVEMENT County accepted 7 of 11 Council recommendations.
Amendment to General Plan required, next subcommittee meeting will be 2/28/94 at Annabelles.

(Marsh)

FINANCE SUBCOMMITTEE Susan Matonis no longer able to be treasurer. New committee
will consist of Marsh and Hayes-Kane.

FACILITIES subcommittee consists of Marsh and Meyer.

Future Agenda

March 9: Budget for Devils Slide meeting
Save Our Coast Initiative - presentation by Mary Hobbs
Montara State Beach Parking lot expansion.

March 23: Devil's Slide Bypass, Highway One repair - Mr. Marsh will again invite Caltrans,
meeting to take place at the school instead of hospital.



